A bill for stationary and envelopes was approved for payment.

A joint meeting has been scheduled for January 23, 1969 at 8:30p.m., Town Hall, with members of the Park Commission; Conservation Commission and Consultant Philip Herr for discussion on developing an 'Open Space Plan'. Letters of invitation to the above sent by secretary.

It was noted that the Zoning By-laws would be sent to P. Herr so the new additions to the laws could be included and brought up to date, including the necessary changes on the ma p.

The board started preparation on the annual report. It was noted 39 regular meetings were held and 9 Public Hearings in 1968.

The meeting adjourned at 9:57p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia Chase, Clerk pro-tem